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Spring has arrived!! Crocuses, daffodils, forsythia and newly hatched salmon, what a wonderful time. The only thing missing is that large snow pack on the mountains, our reassurance of cool waters for the spring/summer flows that is so desperately needed for the streams. What is in store for us is the big question. It might be salvage, salvage, salvage for our crews as streams dry up. 
Pink salmon fry are well on their way down Wilfred Creek to the ocean. The Wilfred side channel is a great area to hike and look for coho fry and smolts. Several wonderful ‘named’ trails lead all along the side channel. 

Shortly we will be installing the smolt trap on Mud Bay Creek to monitor the wild smolts that are ocean bound. We are also installing a smolt trap on the newly renovated Relic Channel (Cook Creek) to see if the new ‘Digs’ are salmon satisfactory!
Now is our time to make a pitch for the River Never Sleeps Festival on May 3rd.  This year promises to entertain and educate you with all the wonderful booths and organizations as in the past 7 years – with more! Every year we try to introduce new groups with a vested interest in the ecology of our area – and of course, salmon. So come out to enjoy the oysters, the touch tanks, the fly fishing lessons, the smolt release (18,000 released!), the hatchery renovations and to see what’s new to the Festival. There is no cost to take in all the fun activities and our concession is very financially family friendly! So please add this date to your calendar. 

The other important date is Thursday May 14th our AGM at Rosewall Hatchery, 7pm. If you would like to help or see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca.
